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H.E. Mr. Tijjani Muhammad-Bande, President of the 74th session 
of the General Assembly; 
 
H.E. Mr. Ricardo Serrão Santos, Minister of Sea of the Portuguese 
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of the link between SDG 14 and other SDGs will play critical role in 
elimination of hunger, reducing extreme poverty and growing world 
economies In this regard, the UN 2020 Oceans Conference should aim to 
promote multi-stakeholder engagement including encouraging stronger 
involvement of the financial and philanthropic sector, civil society and 
youth in the conversations regarding the conservation and sustainable use 
of the Ocean. 
 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

5. As mentioned earlier, various initiatives have been held/are ongoing/or 

will be held, whose outcome we would like to see feed into/inform the 

outcome of the UN 2020 Ocean Conference. For instance, I recall that in 

December 2018, Prime Minister Erna Solberg of the Kingdom of Norway 

launched the High-Level Panel (HLP) for a Sustainable Ocean Economy. 

The HLP which comprises 14 Heads of State and Government (including 

Kenya and Portugal), and the UN Secretary General has galvanized the 

much-needed political impetus to prioritize accelerated actions towards the 

conservation oceans. I’m pleased to note that the HLP is unique in that it is 

the only Ocean related initiative that is anchored on science and driven by 

political leaders at the highest level. HLP charts a new policy driven course 

for sustainable exploitation of the ocean that will enable countries to 

produce and prosper and to do so equitably. I applaud our member states 

for this important initiative.  

 

6. Further to these crosscutting initiatives, Kenya convened a regional 

meeting for West Indian Ocean Countries from 2nd to 3rd December, 2019 

in Mombasa to come up with a common position in tackling issues of 

Illegal, Unreported and Unregulated (IUU) fishing and harmful fisheries 

subsidies. Furthermore, Kenya hosted consultations for African and 

adjacent small island states on the regional consultations for the UN 

Decade of Ocean Science for Sustainable Development (‘the Decade’) from 

27-29 January 2020 at Nairobi. The outcomes of these regional meetings 

will be shared with the African Union and it can form part of an African 
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Position. We would like to see more regional agreements/initiatives, taking 

into consideration that the oceans are a shared resource thus a regional 

approach to tackling the challenges will be more effective. 

 

5. Excellencies, Ladies and Gentlemen 

Kenya is confident that the UN 2020 Ocean Conference will be pivotal in 

advancing the implementation of SDG 14. We look forward to co-hosting 

the upcoming Ocean Conference with Portugal and I welcome all of you to 

assist in finalizing the outcome documentation to make the Lisbon meeting 

successful for the benefit of the world.  

We thank Palau and Denmark for accepting to co-facilitate this important 

meeting. 

 
I THANK YOU! 
 
 
FEBRUARY, 2020 


